
 

 

June 12, 2023 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301 

 

Re: Docket No. DE 17-189, Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Utilities’ Petition to Approve Battery Storage Pilot Program 

Conservation Law Foundation’s Letter to Commission Regarding CLF Response 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 

 

On June 9, 2023, Conservation Law Foundation (“CLF”) filed an objection to the request 

filed by Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities (“Liberty”) 

requesting that the Commission close the instant docket and consider Liberty’s Phase 2 Battery 

Storage Pilot program in Liberty’s general rate case, Docket No. DE 23-039. In its objection, 

CLF respectfully requests that the Commission deny Liberty’s request and, instead, consider 

Liberty’s Phase 2 Battery Storage Pilot in this existing docket. 

 

Since filing the objection, it has been brought to CLF’s attention that CLF mistakenly 

stated in the objection that the City of Lebanon did not join the Settlement Agreement in Docket 

No. 17-189. CLF wishes to correct the record and inform the Commission that the City of 

Lebanon did, in fact, join the Settlement Agreement in Docket No. DE 17-189, along with 

Liberty, the Office of Consumer Advocate, Commission Staff, Clean Energy NH, Acadia Center, 

and CLF. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Nick Krakoff 

 

Nick Krakoff, Senior Attorney 

Conservation Law Foundation 

27 North Main Street 

Concord, NH  03301 

(603) 369-4787 

nkrakoff@clf.org 


